315

# ВСЕРОССИЙСКАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА ШКОЛЬНИКОВ АНГЛИЙСКИЙ ЯЗЫК. 2024—2025 уч. г. ШКОЛЬНЫЙ ЭТАП. 7—8 КЛАССЫ Максимальный балл за работу—39.

## Part 1 Integrated Listening and Reading (25 min) Maximum points – 7

78

There are several famous palaces in Moscow. Many of them are regularly visited by tourists.

Задание 1.

### Task 1

Read about the five most famous palaces in Moscow and answer the questions that follow. Now you have 15 minutes to read the texts and answer these questions.

Petrovsky Palace is located on Leningradsky Prospect. Built in 1780 on the orders of Catherine the Great in the so called "Russian Neogothic Style", the Palace was used by the Russian Monarchs as a place to stop at and rest on the way from St. Petersburg to Moscow. Today, Petrovsky Palace and Park are within the Moscow city limits. Part of the Petrovsky Park is occupied by the Dynamo Stadium.

Catherine's Palace is located in the district of Lefortovo — which used to be the German District of Moscow or 'Nemetskaya Sloboda', where foreigners lived. When the palace was built in 1796, it was the biggest palace in Moscow. Catherine's son Pavel I didn't like this palace, and after the death of his mother turned it into the barracks for his soldiers. Since then, the palace has belonged to different military schools.

The Grand Kremlin Palace is located in the Moscow Kremlin, facing the Moskva River. The Palace was built in 1849 as the official residence of Russian Emperors in Moscow. It is a tall building but has only two floors. It is now the residence of the Russian President. Many official events are held there. Georgievsky Hall is the largest hall of the Grand Palace. When there are no official events, the Palace is open to tourists.

The Kremlin Palace of Congresses is the newest building in the Moscow Kremlin. It was built in 1961 on the initiative of Nikita Khruschev to be used for the congresses of the Communist Party. In addition to its main official purpose, the Palace has always been used for concerts and theatrical productions. It served as the second stage of the Bolshoi Theatre. The main and biggest New Year's Party for children – 'Yolka' – has also been held here for years.

Всероссийская олимпиада школьников. Английский язык. 2024—2025 уч. г. Школьный этап. 7-8 классы

Sheremetev Palace, or Ostankino Palace, was built in the 18th century by Count Nikolai Sheremetev, one of the richest people of his time. Sheremetev loved arts and built his summer residence at Ostankino as a palace of arts which included a theatre and a library, as well as galleries of paintings and sculptures. The theatre was the central and most important part of the palace. Today, Sheremetev Palace is a museum.

- 1. How many palaces were built in the 18th century? B) 2
- 2. Which palace is still used as a theatre?
  - A) Petrovsky Palace
  - B) Catherine's Palace
  - C) The Grand Kremlin Palace
- (D) The Kremlin Palace of Congresses
  - E) Sheremetev Palace
- 3. How many palaces are connected with Russian Emperors?
  - A) 1
  - B) 2
  - - E) 5

Задание 2.

### Task 2

Now listen to parts of the city tour around Moscow and decide which palace the tour guide is talking about. You will hear this twice.

- 1. Palace 1:
  - A) Petrovsky Palace
  - B) Catherine's Palace
- ← (C) The Grand Kremlin Palace
  - D) The Kremlin Palace of Congresses
  - E) Sheremetev Palace

### Всероссийская олимпиада школьников. Английский язык. 2024—2025 уч. г. Школьный этап. 7—8 классы

### 2. Palace 2:

- A) Petrovsky Palace
- B) Catherine's Palace
- C) The Grand Kremlin Palace
- + (D) The Kremlin Palace of Congresses
  - E) Sheremetev Palace

### 3. Palace 3:

- A) Petrovsky Palace
- B) Catherine's Palace
- C) The Grand Kremlin Palace
- D) The Kremlin Palace of Congresses
- ↑ (E) Sheremetev Palace

### 4. Palace 4:

- (A) Petrovsky Palace
- B) Catherine's Palace
- C) The Grand Kremlin Palace
  - D) The Kremlin Palace of Congresses
  - E) Sheremetev Palace

## Part 2 (25 minutes) Maximum points – 9 Reading

### Задание 3.

### 88

### Task 1

The students in Emily's class are preparing short travel guides for places that they have visited. Emily wants to do a travel guide about Hawaii, where she went on vacation with her family. She wants to let others know what Hawaii is like. She wants to inform everyone about the great places she visited in Hawaii.

### Do the following tasks.

In the library, Emily has found a book called "The Hawaiian Islands" which she is going to use for writing her travel guide. Here are the Table of Contents and Index from this book. Study them carefully then answer questions 1-4.

#### **Table of Contents**

Ch	Page	
1.	The Land Called Hawaii	5
2.	From Ancient Times to the Present	11
3.	The Hawaiian People	16
4.	Travelling through Hawaii	24
5.	Interesting Facts about Hawaii	27

#### Index

animals, 12-13, 54
climate, 4, 9-11
geckos, 13
Hawaii Volcanoes National Park, 38, 44
Kalapana Black Sand Beach, 44
lakes, 9
Polynesian Cultural Center, 37-38
Polynesians, 15-16
rivers, 9
Sea Life Park, 54
state symbols, 56, 57
volcanoes, 4, 6-7, 54
Waikiki Beach, 35

### Всероссийская олимпиада школьников. Английский язык. 2024—2025 уч. г. Школьный этап. 7—8 классы

- 1. Which chapter should Emily read to learn about the lakes and rivers of Hawaii?
  - (A) Chapter 1
  - B) Chapter 2
  - C) Chapter 3
- D) Chapter 4
  - E) Chapter 5
- 2. Which pages have information about where active volcanoes are found in Hawaii?
  - (A) 6-7
  - B) 9-11
- + C) 15-16
  - D) 36-37
- 3. Chapter 4 has information on all of these except -
  - A) famous national parks to visit.
  - B) the best places for swimming.
- the government structure of Hawaii.
  - D) tourist centers to find information.
- 4. Which pages have information about the daily temperatures in Hawaii?
  - A) 6-7
  - B 9-11
    - **(4)** 12-13
    - D) 37-38

Задание 4.

#### Task 2.

Here's what Emily has written so far for her travel guide. Read it carefully. It has some mistakes. Then answer questions 1-5 to make it sound better.

### Hawaii

- (1) Do you want to have the greatest time in the world? (2) If you do, then Hawaii is the vacation spot for you.
- (3) Hawaii is one of the 50 states of the United States. (4) It is our southernmost state and the only state that is not part of the mainland of North America.
- (5) Hawaii has many beautiful and interesting sights to see. (6) The islands are a wonderful place to experience volcanoes. (7) You can experience magnificent waterfalls and beautiful beaches. (8) The weather is warm year-round, so every day is a good day for your outdoor plans. (9) The people of Hawaii have many customs. (10) You can enjoy interesting food and music. (11) You can also watch folk dancing, parades, and special events. (12) You can travel from island to island. (13)

### Всероссийская олимпиада школьников. Английский язык. 2024—2025 уч. г. Школьный этап. 7—8 классы

By boat or by plane.

- (14) Hawaii is made up of eight major islands. (15) The state capital, Honolulu, is located on the island of Oahu. (16) All the islands were formed by volcanoes. (17) Today these volcanoes are the island's mountains. (18) Mauna Loa and Kilauea are Hawaiis'only active volcanoes.
- (19) Hawaii has mild temperatures all year. (20) The cool ocean breezes help create a wonderful climate. (21) For this reason, people sometimes call Hawaii "Paradise".
- 1. Which of the following sentences best combines sentences 6 and 7 without changing their meaning?
  - A) The islands are a wonderful place to experience volcanoes and a wonderful place to experience magnificent waterfalls and beaches.
  - B) The islands are a wonderful place to experience volcanoes and to experience magnificent waterfalls and beautiful beaches.
  - C) Volcanoes, waterfalls, and beautiful beaches in the islands are wonderful places to experience.
- The islands are a wonderful place to experience volcanoes, magnificent waterfalls, and beautiful beaches.

### Задание 5.

- 2. Which of these sentences could be added before sentence 8?
  - A) Hawaii has several active volcanoes.
- (B) Hawaii has a very pleasant climate.
  - C) The original natives of Hawaii were Polynesians.
  - D) Hawaii has eight major islands.

### Задание 6.

- 3. It would be better to start a new paragraph beginning with sentence -
  - A) 7.
  - B) 8.
- + (C) 9.
  - D) 10.

### Задание 7.

4. Which group of words in Emily's travel guide is NOT a complete sentence? Write the number of the group of words.

### Задание 8.

- 5. In sentence 18, *Hawaiis' only active volcanoes* should be written
  - A) Hawaiis only active volcanoes.
  - B) Hawaii's only active volcanoes.
    - C) Hawaiis' only, active volcanoes.
    - D) As it is written.

Всероссийская олимпиада школьников. Английский язык. 2024–2025 уч. г. Школьный этап. 7–8 классы

## Part 3 (30 minutes) Maximum points – 23 Use of English

Задание 9.

### Task 1

Read the text below an is done for you.	id cho	ose th	e word	l that j	fits bes	st for ea	ch spa	ce. The	first one
Example answer:	0	<u>A</u>	В	C	D		-		
			Jesse <sup>2</sup>	s Jou	mal		100		
I'm so thankful we ar  (0) what  (2) to he  picked up. Dad came i  Julia said, "Look at the	t happe ave a in early	ened y regula v from	esterd ar thu the fi	ay. dersto elds of	orm. To his tr	he sky	got da	ark and	the wind
We went to the windo and started to feel (5 wanted to go to my rome and made me (7) cellar, I saw (8) ground. The noise grebrother Mark started down the steps into the	om to  w (9) to cry	get (6 long	with with	every	one e	of my the lse. As down from the latest the l	hings fi we ran om the	rst. Mo toward sky and	om grabbed I the storm I touch the Is. My little
We turned on the endorrible sounds of crack All I could think about Julia was worried Mark (14)	ashing out (12 l abo	and to  2) out t bout h	he cinis favo	losi lothes orite to	ng my she oys.	tablet (13)	and sm	nart pho	one. I knew and
was gone – (16) b and (17) b of crying about wha	arn Wa	_gone is fine (19)	. We a	garag Il had . W	the ex	act sam	e reacti h other	on. (18	) ried becaus

### Всероссийская олимпиада школьников. Английский язык. 2024-2025 уч. г. Школьный этап. 7-8 классы

_	A	В	C	D
0	as terrifying as	such terrifying as	so terrifying as	so terrifying so
0		At first	First of all	The first
1	Firstly)	near	nearly	close
2	about	Than	(Then)	There
3	That	Don't they _	Isn't it	Aren't they
4	Doesn't it	frightening	frighteningly	frightened
5	frighten _	something	none	(some)
6	any	stay)	staving	stayed
7	to stay	a	an	the
8	1 11	more loudly	douder	loudest
9	loudly	picked up	was picking up	was picked up
10		than	then	they
11	that	that	(was)	were
12		was just buying	has just bought	had just bought
13		thinking	was thinking	was thought
14			(they) —	he
15		it	yet	already
16	Towns or the same of the same	only	an	(the)
17		a (Testand)	Rather than	Without
18		Instead	(had lost)	were losing
19		have lost	that	something
20	what	which	illat	

### Залание 10.

### Task 2

Find the nonsense word in each pair of sentences below. Replace that word in each sentence with the same real word. Make sure the word you choose makes sense in both of the sentences.

### There is an example done for you:

Example:

- 0. The wind blew hard, and the boat began to keevil. Mark stopped digging when his shovel hit a keevil. rock.
- 1. The teacher told us to stand in a straight wingding. Louis drew a wingding under the correct answer.
- 2. It is hard to be lammy when you are waiting for your turn. The lammy in the hospital bed was feeling much better.
- 3. Dad said, "Please use your puffit instead of your fingers". When we came to the puffit in the road, we were not sure which way to go.